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IHSS Minutes February 22, 2011


Butte County In-Home Supportive Services (IHSS) 
Advisory Committee
February 22, 2011, Tuesday
10:00 a.m. – 12 Noon
2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300

Chico, California 

MINUTES
1. Call to Order-Mark Gordon, Chairperson
Call to order was made at 10:00 a.m.  
2. Establishment of a Quorum-Laura Loriano, Vice Chairperson
A quorum was established.
Those in attendance were:  Committee Members:  Mark Gordon, Laura Loriano, Cheryl Leeth, Pat Anthony, Robert Catalano, Dorothy Churchill, Dominic Console, Robin Keehn, Sarah Okumbe; staff and support:  Eva Stafford, Arlene Hostetter, Linda Huffmon, and member of the public Glen Pollock.
3. Minutes of November 9, 2010:  Review and Approval-Mark Gordon, Chairperson (Action)
The Minutes of November 9, 2010 were unanimously approved through a motion by Robin Keehn with a 2nd by Dominic Console.
4. Moment of Silence for Arizona Tragedy-Robert Catalano, Committee Member

Robert Catalano commented about his sadness for those lost in the Arizona tragedy and a moment of silence was observed.
5. Public Authority Operations-Eva Stafford, Supervisor, Public Authority
· Incomplete Enrollment Activities
Eva reported that on December 31, 2010, there were 304 Providers who had been terminated due to an incomplete enrollment process.  Of those only 194 were being paid in December.  At this point, 58 of those have now completed the enrollment process.
6. Bylaws Revision-Pat Anthony, Committee Member 
Arlene reported that the approval of the Bylaws is on the Board of Supervisors meeting Agenda for March 15, 2011. 

7. State Budget- Eva Stafford, Supervisor, Public Authority and Cheryl Leeth, Department of Employment and Social Services
Arlene Hostetter of DESS made the report on the proposed state budget.  She stated the following key items are in the Governor’s proposed budget:

· An 8.4% reduction in assessed hours for all IHSS recipients. (In addition to the already in place 3.6% reduction.)
· Eliminate domestic and related services for recipients living with their provider and for recipients living in any shared living arrangement and those under 18 who live with a parent who is able and available to provide services.  .

· Eliminate IHSS hours for recipients without a physician certification that personal care services are necessary to prevent out of home care.  
· Eliminate state funding for IHSS Advisory Committees.

It is assumed that these changes will take effect July 1st, 2011, at the beginning of the new fiscal year.  Arlene stressed that all are proposals, that court cases could influence the legislation, and that Committee members can follow the legislation online to learn the outcomes.
At this time, based on the Governor’s proposal, there will be no state funds for a budget for the IHSS Advisory Committee, unless the state makes a change to provide funding to the counties for this purpose.  However, the county Public Authority and DESS staff would like to continue to meet with the Committee, assuming it continues.  Robin Keehn stated that she would be willing to continue to meet as an informal committee.

In addition to the specific cuts to IHSS, Arlene stated that there is a proposal that state funding will be “realigned”, making it a local decision as to where to spend funds rather than a specified purpose as it now is.  This may have an impact on Adult Protective Services which has no specifically designated mandatory funding.
8. State Action Update, as related to IHSS- Eva Stafford, Supervisor, Public Authority
Eva Stafford spoke about the reporting of crimes for provider applicants, based on All County Letter (ACL) No. 11-12 dated January 26, 2011 that became effective Feb. 1, 2011. This ACL expands the list of Exclusionary Crimes of provider applicants to include violent and serious felonies which would exclude a provider from being enrolled as an IHSS provider. The crimes have been broken down to Tier I and Tier II. Tier 1 are the ones we have already been working with. They include Specified abuse of a child, Abuse of an elder or dependent adult and fraud against a government health care or supportive services program. Tier II expands the list to include violent and serious felonies. If a conviction occurs under the Tier II category a provider may request a General Exception with the state and, if approved, this will allow the provider to work for any recipient and be included on the registry.  There are many items the state requests the individual include with the request for a General Exception. The recipient may request a waiver which is submitted to the public authority. The waiver is specific to the recipient and does not allow the provider to work for any other recipient. 

9. Technology Needs for Legislative Liaison-Pat Anthony, Committee Member 
Arlene stated that the order for a “reader” is moving forward; there appears to be no problem from a fiscal standpoint.  It is not known how long the ordering process will take; delays possible due to budget preparation.  Arlene will continue to move the request forward for the purchase.  The ownership would be under DESS with a loan agreement to the IHSS Advisory Committee and then to a specific member.

10. Committee Member Application for Membership:  Sue Spann-Mark Gordon, Chairperson  (Action)  
Sue Spann corresponded that she was not able to attend the meeting.  This item will be placed on the meeting called for April 5, 2011.
11. Provider Appreciation Day-Mark Gordon, Chairperson (Action)
Mark reported that he has not heard from the union about their needs for this event.  
12. Northern California State Budget Alliance activities update-Robin Keehn, Committee Member
Robin Keehn reported that she is still an active member.  No meetings were held in Nov. and Dec., but currently there is a lot of activity related to the state budget topics.  The Alliance has participated in rallies and other political action.  Meetings are at the Chico Peace and Justice Center and all are welcome to attend.  If people provide their e-mail address they will receive meeting notices.  A public forum is being planned for April focused on the state budget.

13. Items to take to Board of Supervisors-Mark Gordon, Chairperson (Action)
The Committee decided to meet on April 5, 2011, primarily to determine the content of a letter to the Board of Supervisors.  The motion to have the meeting was made by Laura Loriano with a 2nd from Dominic Console.  All agreed.  A suggested topic for the letter is the ongoing status of the Committee.  Various members stated they would like to continue meeting.  At this time it is unknown if the county will be required to have a Committee and what form it will take, and what the Board of Supervisors is inclined to do with the Committee.  More information will be known by April when the Committee will meet.

The second major item on the April Agenda will be a discussion of the county’s contract with Addus, a provider agency.  The county is proposing to continue the contract for one year with fewer hours and would like input from the Committee.
14. Revised Membership List-Linda Huffmon, Meeting Assistant

Linda Huffmon passed out the Membership List for 2011.
15. Public Comment
· Laura Loriano stated that there has been quick turnaround on assessments at DESS Adult Services.

· Mark Gordon noted that DESS Adult Services is very quick to respond to his organization’s requests for assistance; this keeps people moving forward.

· Linda Huffmon announced that the next CICA phone conference is on March 16, 2011, and confirmed that people have been receiving the emails from CICA.

· Eva Stafford will not be able to attend the May Committee meeting.

· Glen Pollock asked how he could receive the Minutes and was informed that he can use the Public Authority website where they are posted (www.bcihsspa.org).
16. Adjournment-Mark Gordon, Chairperson
The meeting was adjourned at 11:54 a.m.
17. Next meeting date:  
April 5, 2011

Time:  10:00 a.m.-noon

Location:  2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300, Chico, CA

· 
Across street from Butte Community Employment Center (CEC)

· 
On building:  “Butte County Regional Occupational Program”
